MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, May 1, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw (arrived at 6:13 p.m.), Director Andrea Berardi, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:09 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 3, 2018 meeting.  Jim seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.
The first item under New Business, the annual reorganization of the Commission, was tabled until later in the meeting pending the arrival of Commissioner Chris Shaw.   
The following field-use requests were acted on:

1. Kevin Ellis, organizer of the annual Raynham Pride Day, submitted a request to hold this year’s event on the afternoon of Sunday, Sept. 16, 2018 (rain date Sunday, Sept. 23, 2018) on the grounds surrounding the Borden Colony gazebo.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with no fee.  Jim seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.
Commissioner Chris Shaw arrived at this point in the meeting (6:13 p.m.).

2. Raynham Giants Youth Football submitted the organization’s fall field-use permit, Aug. 5, 2018 through Nov. 14, 2018, M-F, 4:30 – 9 p.m.; Sat/Sun 8 a.m. – 4 p.m., at the Bettencourt and Legion Fields, as well as on the open space behind the Merrill School.

In addition, the organization requests the use of the Bettencourt Field for its open house, to be held on Sat., June 2, 2018 (rain date June 3, 2018) from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve both requests; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

3. The East Coast Bulls, a 15U tournament travel baseball group, requests the use of the McKenney and Burke Babe Ruth fields and the RMS baseball field from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Sunday between May 19, 2018 and July 22, 2018.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $550.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Relative to the annual reorganization of the Commission, Josh made a motion to nominate Chris Shaw as Commission Chairman for the upcoming year.  Jim seconded the motion and Chris accepted the nomination.  A unanimous vote followed.

Commissioners discussed the proposed dog park project.  Chris suggested sitting down with the Raynham Center Water District Commission.  It was learned that the only land off Titicut Road which is available for this project is located beyond the gun range.
Chris also suggested canvassing area residents to see if there is an individual interested in spearheading this project.  Parcel boundaries will need to be established and a budget and scope of work need to be determined prior to this November’s fall town meeting.

Andrea reported on the following:
· The summer planning is done.  This summer’s playground program will run for seven weeks, from July 2 – Aug. 17, 2018.

· She met recently with RYS president Haresh Daryanani who is interested in establishing a turf field at the Borden Colony soccer complex.  She is thinking that the ML Arruda Field may be the most amenable where it has lights.  Jim would like Mr. Daryanani to first check with Joe Arruda who built the field as a tribute to his late sister, and then come to a Commission meeting.  The timeline he is looking at is this fall, and he is willing to do the legwork, pursuing pricing and sponsorships.
· A request for bids needs to go out for the residing of the garage at the King Philip Street rental house.

At 6:27 p.m., Chris made a motion to table the regular meeting in order to enter into Executive Session for the discussion of a personnel matter, following which the regular meeting would be reconvened for the sole purpose of adjournment.  Josh seconded the motion and unanimous vote followed.
E X E C U T I V E   S E S S I O N

Andrea clarified that her last day in the office would be May 18, 2018, with her official last day being May 25, 2018.  She said that she posted the vacancy for the Director’s position in-house, and upon advice from Sel. Joe Pacheco, it was advertised in last weekend’s Brockton Enterprise and on the Indeed website as well.  The closing date for resume submittals is this Friday, May 4, 2018.
Commissioners determined that interviews will be held late afternoon/early evening on Wed., May 9, 2018 at the Park & Rec office.  The interviewers will be the three Commissioners and each appointment will be fifteen minutes long, with five minutes between each. 
Pursuant to the Commissioners’ concerns as to what can be offered to Heather Nix to lighten her work burden, Andrea reiterated that the summer planning is completed.  There are no issues with childcare; those programs are going well.  In addition, Andrea has completed a great deal of the annual year-end business and it’s all in good shape going forward.  

Chris mentioned that it may be necessary to hire temporary, part-time office help during this busy transition period.
The reduced DPW field-maintenance crew was discussed relative to not falling behind with the work required on the grounds.  The Commission may touch base with Highway Supt. Ed Buckley relative to when to expect that the crew will again be fully staffed.

At 6:46 p.m., Chris made a motion to adjourn Executive Session and reconvene the regular meeting for the sole purpose of adjournment.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

The regular meeting was adjourned at 6:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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